
From: Grantees of AoA Alzheimer grant program <ADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOV>
To: ADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOVADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOV

Date: 2/2/2017 9:44:29 AM
Subject: Upcoming NADRC Webinars: February 15 and March 7

Dear ADSSP and ADI-SSS grantees and community partners,

As a reminder, the National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center is hosting the webinar—Lewy Body Dementia: 
The Importance of Comprehensive Care and Support—on February 15, 2017 from 2-3 p.m. ET. We hope you will join 
us. Information about the webinar and the registration link can be found here: http://asaging.org/web-
seminars/lewy-body-dementia-importance-comprehensive-care-and-support

Also, on March 7, 2017 from 1-2 p.m. ET, please join us for the webinar—Methods and Techniques for Early Dementia 
Screening for People with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities. Information about this webinar and the 
registration link can be found here: http://asaging.org/web-seminars/methods-and-techniques-early-screening- 
dementia-people-intellectual-and-developmental-d

If you have questions, please contact Sari Shuman at sshuman@rti.org.

Thank you,
National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center
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